     MUSE 

TRUSTEE BOARD MEETING MINUTES

January 24, 2008

1) Call to Order/Introductions: Jessica called the meeting to order at 3:40pm. Trustees present were: Jessica Grinberg, Judy Minkus, Pam Graham, Tom Hudson, Sara Spring, Margaret Iacuaniello, Deena Zarlin, Erich Schmid, Iana Porter and Carolyn Carleton. Also present were Bronwyn Rhoades, Mark Oatney and Gail Dickenson.

2) Minutes: (MSC Erich/Tom) to approve the minutes of 12/20/07) All ayes on the vote.
3) Open Forum for Public Comment: Bronwyn presented a request for grant funds for the .8 position of the K-8 Art instructor for the 2008-09 school year. She submitted letters of support for Mark Oatney signed by MGS and MMS staff and parents and added that the teachers and students are thrilled with the caliber of the art program and the instructor and want a contract renewal. Discussion followed regarding the likelihood of sharing the cost with MUSD (not likely) and the current availability of grant funds in the MUSE bank accounts. Bronwyn explained that although no layoffs are expected next year, the schools must address staffing by Feb 15th and notices of potential layoffs must be mailed by March 15th. Sara explained that we have at least $153,000 in our two accounts but have not paid out all last year’s grant commitments yet as the district bills us for them every quarter. Discussion followed regarding the possibility of lowering the $20,000 per site grant commitments next year and also encouraging parents and community members to contribute matching funds. Jessica suggested that funding an arts program could be a valuable focus for MUSE’s 2008-09 fundraising efforts. (MSC Tom/Pamela to fund the renewal of the .8 position contract year with benefits for the K-8 arts teacher for the 2008-09 school to a maximum of $50,000 with the option to consider additional related expenses as they occur) All ayes in the vote.

4) Financial Report: Sara Spring did not have a current financial report but said there have been few expenses and only a couple of checks deposited since the December balance of $53,601.65 in the Raffle account and an estimate of over a $100,000 in our general account, the exact amount to be finalized by e-mail. 

5) Correspondence: Jessica presented a gift certificate for Penny and Tom Honor for a dinner for two at the Mac House with a thank you letter for their continued support of  MUSE.  

Sara is preparing year-end letters to donors for tax-exempt donations and mentioned that there has been some confusion as to the tax deductible status of raffle ticket purchases. Only donations to MUSE as a 501(c )3 organization are tax deductible and not the purchase of raffle tickets as that is considered gambling. Suggestions were made to make that clarification in future raffle literature and mailings.

6) Committee Reports: 

(a) March 13th Honoree Dinner: Jessica reported that the Hill House is donating both the upstairs and downstairs floors for dining and entertainment, linens/ napkins and glassware. Margaret Fox’s catering at a 20% discount with Filet of Beef ($30.88), Cornish Hen ($28.50) or Portabella Mushroom ($26.50) entrees averages the dinner cost to MUSE of $28.62. Jessica will check on amount of dinner seating but estimates 150 capacity for a buffet. Sandy Glickfield, Robert Goldman and Vincent Russo are donating their musical talents but need a piano accompanist. Pamela will ask Dick Goodman and/or Steve Gray. The Silent Auction needs a head organizer but with no volunteers, it was decided that all board members would solicit donations and check back with each other via e-mail to avoid duplications. Discussion followed regarding the $100 ticket price and the need for balancing fundraising needs with the acknowledgment of volunteer efforts and staff participation. (MSC Sara/Carolyn to make Honoree Dinner tickets $60 per person, $30 of which is tax-deductible, and MUSD staff and spouses’ tickets at $35 per person)  Vote was 5 ayes and 2 abstentions.  Not a quorum. Further discussion lead to a second vote. (MSC Deena/Carolyn for $60  Honoree Dinner tickets, $30 of which is tax-deductible)  Vote was 7 ayes. 

(b) Newsletter: Bronwyn agreed to include our newsletters in the MGS/MMS mailing going out Monday and have her office cross-reference her addresses against our mailing list to avoid duplicates. Margaret, Deena, Judy, Carolyn and Jessica will meet in Margaret’s classroom at 2:15 PM on Monday, Jan 28th to finish the mailing.

(c) Mailing List: Carolyn is the last Board Member to review the mailing list master and will complete the corrections and create a newsletter mailing list of  local addresses only.

(d) Digging Dog Garden Tour: Gary Ratway and Debra Whigam want to do the Garden Tour again on June 14th, the day after school ends and graduations . Jessica will check when the MAC Garden Tour is this year. 
(e) Fun Fair: Jessica reported that parent volunteer momentum is already building for the June 1st Sunday Fun Fair with a focus on sustainability: limited plastics use, Zap Car demo, T-shirt tie-dyeing and printed canvas bags with MUSE logo. Christina Heckeroth and Safire are working on food and booked acts include Blushing Roulettes, Steven Bates and the Flynn Creek Circus. Friendship Park Board has agreed to a $500 day use fee. Erich agreed to help with the barbeque.
7) Events Calendar:  Pamela reported that December’s Candlelight Inn Tour profited $7063 total with a share of $3332 coming to MUSE. 

8) Outgoing and Incoming Board Members: No action.
Meeting was adjourned at 5:10 PM.

Next Meeting is Thursday, February 28th at 3:40 PM

Respectfully submitted, Carolyn Carleton, Secretary
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